
 Parish Contacts 
 Parish Priest              Hunstanton Parish  

Rev. Canon Peter Rollings,            Parish Office, 

The Catholic Rectory,            30, Sandringham Road.  
North Everard Street.            Hunstanton   PE36 5DR 

King’s Lynn PE30 5HQ  

Tel: 01553 772220            Email: hunstantonparish@rcdea.org.uk  

Email: parishpriest763@gmail.com     Web: www.hunstantoncatholicparish.org.uk 
 

Other local Sunday Masses 
King’s Lynn (Our Lady) PE30 5ES: Sat. Evening 6:00pm, Sunday 11:30am. 

Gaywood (Holy Family) PE30 4AX: Sunday 9:30am.   
 

JUBILEE 2025 – PILGRIMS OF HOPE – Jubilee themes: FOOD POVERTY 
In our weekly newsletters during this Jubilee Year of Hope we reflect on one of 
the six themes on which we are encouraged to focus. Throughout this month of 

June we are looking at Food Poverty, this week on local poverty. 
Hunstanton’s Foodbank steps in with emergency support when people run out of 
food and have no money. As more and more families fall into hardship, they also 
provide top-up funds for energy bills and High St food vouchers to cover school 

holidays. In 2024-25 two-thirds of the food parcels went to families with 
children. And the Foodbank gave extra support to around 150 families with £145 

in food and energy vouchers plus school uniforms. 
Too many people locally are trapped in poverty, some in poor health. Universal 
Credit does not cover the essentials and most local work is low-paid. In winter 
it can be “heat or eat”. How can we help? Pray the Government takes urgent 
action. Support those in need by donations to the Foodbank or in other ways. 

Stand up for the dignity and rights of our brothers and sisters in hardship. 
Thank you. 

 

The Holy Father’s Prayer Intention for June 
Pope Leo XIV’s prayer intention for June, a month devoted to the Sacred Heart 

of Jesus, is “that the world might grow in compassion.” 
 

Please remember in your prayers all who are sick, especially: 
Cathy Cambridge, Madeleine Coughlan, Glyn Davis, Fr. Bill Dobson,  
Michael E. Griffiths, Winifred Heathcote, Sarah King, Nicholas Koning,  
Anne Lindley, Fr. Henry MacCarthy, Joan McTaggart, Dickie Nally, Sharon Parkin, 
James Skinner, Ian Steel, Nicky Sugden and John Witting. 
 

Please pray also for those who anniversaries occur this week: 
Arthur Dowd, Daniel Hegarty, Ian Douglas Ratcliffe, Thomas Peter Rigby,  
Joan Owles, Sr Mary Philomena Budden, George Seymour, Leonard Turner,  
Stuart Cadisch, Rose Conlon, Nora O’Leary, Ernest Maiden 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  

LIST of the SICK 
I give permission for my name to be included among the Prayers for the Sick 
 

Name: …………………………………………   Signature …………………………………………………… 

Our Lady of Perpetual Succour & St. Edmund, Hunstanton 

with 

St. Cecilia, Dersingham   

JUBILEE                   PILGRIMS OF 

2025                                                                        HOPE 
MASS   INTENTIONS    8th – 15th June 2025 

  
Readings at Mass – Sundays: Year C. Weekdays: Cycle I 

 

Most Holy Trinity  StC 9:00am  People of the Parish  
Day for Life  
[Ps Wk 3]  OLSE 11:00am  In Thanksgiving  
          Hilary & Michael Rhodes  
 

Monday  OLSE 7:00pm  Confirmation  
feria or St. Richard of Chichester      
 

Tuesday  OLSE 10:00am  Fr. Colin Carr OP   
feria or St. Botolph    - after open heart surgery  
 

Wednesday  StC 10:15am  Eileen Griffith   RIP  
feria         
 

Thursday               OLSE 10:00am  Joan Owles   RIP  
feria or St. Romuald  
 

Friday   OLSE 10:00am        
feria or St. Alban  
 

Saturday     
St. Aloysius Gonzaga  
mem  
 

12th Sunday  StC 9:00am  People of the Parish    
of the Year            
 

[Ps Wk 4]  OLSE 11:00am        
 
ADVANCE NOTICE: 
Friday, 27th June is our Solemnity of Our Lady of Perpetual Succour. 
Mass will be followed by Tea/Coffee & Cake to celebrate our Parish 
Patron. 
.  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . 
 Sacrament of Reconciliation  
StC – Sundays & Wednesdays after Mass.  OLSE – by Request  
 

http://www.hunstantoncatholicparish.org/


Ext. Ministers  OLSE    St.C 
15th June  Tom Koning   Anna Grant 
   Pat Nevin   Andrew Wordsworth 
22nd June  Elizabeth Howe  Maureen Vernon 
   Tom Koning   Fred Grimley 
Readers  OLSE    St.C   
15th June   Janet Walmsley-Heron  Chris Davey 
22nd June   Pat Fuchter   Pat Nevin 
 

Information and Events 
 

Strawberry Tea – this will have already have taken place at StC by the time you 
read this! If you weren’t able to come, you will be able to see photos of what 
you missed on the boards at each church (courtesy of Chris Davey), along with 
the amount raised for the Red Cross. Many thanks to everyone who came, and 
especially to those who worked so hard behind the scenes to make it a success. 
 

Numbers are creeping up at the Why Be Lonely Club, with twenty enjoying the 
second session on 6th June. Don’t miss the next one: 4th July at StC! 
 

Rosary Group: Weekly on Monday afternoons starting at 2.00pm in the  
Meeting Room at StC. Next gathering is on Monday 16th June. 
 

Mothers’ Prayers: please note that the next gathering will be on Monday 23rd 
June at 2:30pm in the Garnett Room at OLSE.  
 

Parish Bible Study The next meeting will be on 17th June at OLSE. 
 

Spiritual Formation: The June session is due to be held on Friday 27th June. 
Since this is the date for the next Churches Together Faith Meal, we will join with 
this service at 11am at Union Church in Hunstanton. The service will be 
followed by a shared lunch. All welcome! Please note the morning times 
ALSO! Churches Together Ladies Afternoon Tea on 19th June, with speaker at 
Union Church. 
 

MONDAY 16th JUNE 7pm at OLSE – The sacrament of Confirmation will be  
presided over by Bishop Peter. You are warmly invited to attend to witness the 
four confirmandi receive this special grace of the Holy Spirit, and to give moral 
support and encouragement as they declare their full commitment to Christ, 
both at the Mass and during the social gathering afterwards, open to all. 
 

The annual Corpus Christi Procession will take place at Oxburgh Hall on  
Sunday 22nd June. A coach has been booked, departing from StC at 1.15pm, 
and Our Lady’s London Road at 1.45pm, leaving Oxburgh at 5pm. Please sign up 
on the list (on the noticeboard at both churches) to book your place. 
 

2nd Collection – This Sunday, 15th June, is the Day For Life. A second collection 
for the work of Life charities will be taken at all Masses today, and our prayers 
requested. This is particularly important at present, with the attempts in Par-
liament to legalise assisted suicide, and the recent debate around a petition 
presented to Parliament to legalise abortion up to birth.   
 

An important reminder that all Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion 
are due for recommissioning at Corpus Christi, which falls on June 22nd this 
year. Many thanks on behalf of the Parish to all Ministers for their ministry. 
 

A Season of Pilgrimage 1 – parish pilgrimage to Bury St Edmunds 21st June 
We have just shy of 30 pilgrims taking part in the forthcoming parish pilgrim-
age; an ideal number. There are still 2 places available Feel free to contact  
Patricia Barkess (07746 412257) or Pat Fuchter (07867 318438) for more in-
formation. The pilgrims will be receiving a guide to prepare for the day – if you 
don’t receive yours by Monday 16th June, get in touch with Pat or Patricia.  
If you are unable to join the pilgrimage but wish for the pilgrims to pray for 
you, there is a list in the churches for you to sign, or let Pat or Patricia know. 
 

A Season of Pilgrimage 2 – The national SVP pilgrimage to Walsingham will take 
place on Sunday 6th July. As in previous years, a coach will pick up from StC at 
11.00am. There is a list at each church. Please sign up if you wish to join the 
pilgrimage OR sign up if you are unable to join, but wish your name to be  
included in prayers during the pilgrimage. 
 

A Season of Pilgrimage 3 – you might be aware of the National Jubilee Walking 
Pilgrimage of Hope, due to take place in September. In our diocese, four “per-
petual pilgrims” will pass through Dersingham (6th September) and King’s Lynn 
(7th September) on their way from Norwich to Nottingham, where they will join 
pilgrims from all corners of the country. We are being invited to support them 
with our prayers, our sustenance and our participation. More information later, 
but keep the date in mind. 
 

Thanks from Angela Canning. Angela would like to thank everyone for their 
continued support to her Repository stall, which means that she has been able 
to give Natalya a further £100 for the orphaned children in the Ukraine.  She 
asks if gifts from parishioners' gardens will please keep coming in and donations 
of small items of any kind that will sell.  Natalya will also be holding a stall 
shortly selling cards designed by her son, Roman.  
 

The Hunstanton Food Bank needs a new Volunteer Treasurer. The position is 
vital to ensuring the smooth and responsible running of Foodbank, which pro-
vides crucial support for many in our community. More information is available 
from the trustees via info@hunstantondistrict.foodbank.org.uk or 07795491154. 
 

Retreat Day for Men: "Men of Evangelisation" Saturday 12 July You are invited 
to Walsingham to join Fr Alvan Ibeh and Catholic men from across the Diocese 
as we discuss and reflect on our call to holiness and mission of evangelisation. 
Includes confession, Mass, Holy Mile and Rosary as well as talks and discussion. 
Please bring your own packed lunch. Tea, coffee, refreshments included. Cost 
for the day is £15.00; email mflcoordinator@rcdea.org.uk for more information. 
 

LIST of the SICK TO BE PRAYED FOR: Anyone who would like her/his name to 
be included in this List is invited either to email the Parish Office or complete, 
sign and return the form printed overleaf. Please note that it must be the sick 
person who gives permission for this by their signature [Data protection laws]. 
To remove your name from the list please contact the Parish Office. 

mailto:info@hunstantondistrict.foodbank.org.uk
mailto:mflcoordinator@rcdea.org.uk

